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All member provinces and divisions will need to take the following into account from 
the start of 2017 season. 
 

Each Division will field their standard allotted quantity of anglers plus one POC 

angler, this naturally excludes any POC anglers that have qualified on Merit to the 

allotted number of anglers to attend National Trials. 

Should a particular Division not have any POC anglers participating at this stage in 

their events, then a Division may loan/borrow an additional POC angler from another 

Division to fill the POC slot. National Trials should therefore incorporate 5 POC 

Anglers, approximately 10% of the National Trials entrants. 

The proposal for the upcoming National Trials 2017, is that the Starting sequence 

will remain the same and the additional POC anglers will depart boats 51-55 each 

day.  

At the National Trials, the POC angler that finishes highest will automatically be 

incorporated into the Region 5 Protea Team Reserve position.  

The second highest POC angler will be selected for the Association Team and will fill 

the Reserve position. 

SABAA Mancom and the respective executives will endeavour to instil the 

knowledge and training to ensure that the said anglers grow in confidence and ability 

for the next season. 


